
I was fortunate to be able to attend the 4CS Classified Leadership conference last month.  
At the conference we were able to pass a resolution advocating for Classified Senate 
Inclusion in Title 5. The California Community Colleges Classified Senate (4CS) has 
adopted a resolution (June 2025) calling for amendments to Title 5 that would formally 
recognize local Classified Senates and delineate their areas of purview, comparable to 
Academic and Student Senates. Classified professionals comprise roughly 60 percent of 
the system’s full-time workforce, yet their representative governance body lacks 
regulatory standing. Formal inclusion will strengthen participatory governance, advance 
equity, and amplify staff expertise in decisions affecting student success. 

 This was supported by classified senates across the state and passed with 100% approval.  
I have included with my report the press release about the resolution as well as the 
resolution document we voted on.  

In general, this resolution has been met with positive support from Academic Senates and 
Student Senates and the unions.  However there have been a few CEO’s who have raised 
questions about the potential overlap with labor unions.  This proposal does not alter or 
conflict with collective bargaining rights or union representation. Rather, it complements 
union roles by ensuring that Classified professionals have an equal voice in participatory 
governance—just as Academic and Student Senates are recognized. Title 5 inclusion is 
about institutional governance, not employment terms and conditions. 

• Education Code § 70902(b)(7) and Title 5 § 51023.5 require that staff have 
opportunities to participate effectively in governance. Title 5, however, does not 
currently recognize Classified Senates nor delineate their areas of purview, while it 
does so for Academic Senates (§ 53200) and Student Governments (§ 51023.7). 

I am requesting board support for inclusion of Classified Senates in Title 5 of the California 
Code of Regulations.   

My rationale for support is  

1. Equity and Inclusion – Formal recognition affirms the critical roles of staff and 
aligns with the Board’s commitment to diversity, equity, and inclusion. 

2. Improved Decision-Making – Staff expertise leads to better-informed policy and 
resource allocation, ultimately benefiting students. 

3. Alignment with Vision 2030 & Board Goals – Stronger staff voice advances 
statewide goals for transparency, accountability, and student success. 



4. Consistency in Governance – Mirroring the standing already afforded to Academic 
and Student Senates creates coherence across participatory governance 
structures. 

I do understand the rationale that inviting more people to the party can feel like its going to 
slow down the process and be cumbersome.  Yet I feel this is the time, as we are growing 
and changing, to all come together to work for the collective good of our students.   
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